
Department of Transport and Main Roads

Project overview
The Department of Transport and Main Roads 
(TMR) will soon commence construction work 
to improve safety on Goodwood Road (locally 
known as Barolin Street) at the Thabeban Street 
and McCarthy Road intersections in Avenell 
Heights, along with minor improvements 
at the Goodwood Road and Coonarr Road 
intersection.

The project involves:

• installing traffic signals at the Goodwood
Road and McCarthy Street intersection

• installing traffic signals at the Goodwood
Road and Thabeban Street intersection

• implementing a left turn only into Dunn
Road due to its proximity to the proposed
traffic signals. Local traffic on Dunn Road
will be able to access Goodwood Road via
nearby intersections at Sims Road and
Avenell Street

• realigning the Thieles Road intersection at
Coonarr Road, extra warning signs have
already been installed at the Goodwood
Road and Coonarr Road intersection.

What to expect
Construction is expected to start in the coming 
weeks and take about six months to complete, 
weather permitting.

Works will generally be undertaken from 
Monday to Friday, 6am to 6pm, though some 
periodic work outside of these times may be 
required to complete particular components of 
the project. 

During works, nearby businesses and residents 
may experience the following:

• Disruption to property accesses near the
work site, however, access will be maintained
under controlled conditions. The project team
will minimise access impacts where possible.

• Changed traffic conditions including speed
restrictions, lane closures and changed
parking arrangements.

• Reversing beepers, flashing lights and
lighting towers (where required) will be used
during work hours as they are important
safety requirements.

• Construction noise and dust may be
experienced as heavy machinery will be
used during construction. The project
team understands the inconvenience this
may cause and will reduce impacts where
possible.

Up-to-date information will be available from 
the QLDTraffic website (www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.
au) or the QLDTraffic app (available from your 
app store).

For more information

Phone: 1300 728 390
Email:   bundaberg.office@tmr.qld.gov.au
Web:     www.tmr.qld.gov.au
Post:     Transport and Main Roads
              Southern Queensland Region
              Locked Bag 486
              Bundaberg QLD 4670
Investment ID: 3330659
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Goodwood Road, undertake safety improvements
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